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Honiton Town Council


Policy Committee


Minutes of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton on the twenty‑third day of June 2008

Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr A Boom
	Cllr Miss V Ash**

	Cllr Mrs S A Casson
	Cllr R E Coombs

	Cllr P J Fleming
	Cllr R A Farnham

	Cllr R H Gaughan
	Cllr P Halse**

	Cllr M McGuire
	Cllr Ms S R Holloway (Chair)

	Cllr Mrs J F McNally
	Cllr Mrs M D Morgan

	Cllr J B Taylor
	Cllr Mrs E M Tirard

	Cllr V C Whitlock  
	Cllr C Tratt**  (Town Mayor)


**  Also District Councillors

65.   
To Elect a Chairman for the Committee

Cllr Ash proposed Cllr Whitlock as Chairman of the committee. This was seconded by Cllr Tirard and was duly carried.

Cllr Whitlock paid tribute to the work done by Cllr Holloway during her time as Chairman and expressed the Council’s regret that she felt unable to continue in this role.

66.
To Elect a Vice‑Chairman for the Committee

Cllr Tirard proposed Cllr Casson as Vice‑Chairman of the committee. This was seconded by Cllr Tratt and was duly carried.

67.
Apologies for absence

Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr Mrs Howard (P) and Cllr Teare (A/L).

68.   
Declarations of interest in items on the agenda

The following declarations were made:‑

Cllr Ash – Community Complex – Personal

Cllr Boom – The Glen – Personal

Cllr Gaughan – Allotments – Personal

Cllr Holloway – Community Complex – Personal

Cllr Whitlock – Community Complex and Chamber of Commerce ‑ Personal

69.  
To agree the Maintenance Contract from Cougar Cabling Ltd for the CCTv System at £2000 for 2008‑9 excluding Call Out Rates

Cllr Tratt informed members that the cost of the maintenance contract for 2007‑8 had been £1,700. The increase in the contract was due to the increased number of cameras to be maintained. Cllr Boom proposed acceptance of the maintenance contract. This was seconded by Cllr Farnham and duly carried.

70.
To Allocate Funds from Reserves for the Purchase and Maintenance of Additional Dog Bins

The Clerk had circulated a report outlining proposals based on complaints and correspondence received from residents. Cllr Holloway proposed that this matter be referred to the Street Cleanliness Working Group to investigate current provision of bins and to recommend future sites. This was seconded by Cllr Farnham and duly carried.



Signed Chair






14th July 2008

71.
To Discuss the Clerk’s Report on Allotments

The Clerk had circulated a report outlining the situation to date regarding allotments in the town.  After discussion, the Council felt that it was important to make some provision even though it was limited at this time. Cllr Tirard proposed that the Council should proceed with the development of allotments at the Honiton Bottom site. This was seconded by Cllr McGuire and duly carried.

72.
To Discuss the Clerk’s Report on the Proposed Community Complex and Decide on a Course of Action

The Council considered the Clerk’s report which outlined the situation to date regarding the development of a new community complex. 

Cllr Ash proposed that the Council support plans to build a community complex, with professional help from East Devon District Council and with funds identified in the Clerk’s report and other funding to be secured (including a bid to Devon County Council). This was seconded by Cllr Tirard.

Cllr Farnham proposed an amendment to the proposal – that Devon County Council be asked to undertake a traffic management study and, until that is done, no further action be taken with regard to the building of a community complex. If the study showed no impact, then the building should go ahead. This was seconded by Cllr Gaughan. 

A request was made for a secret ballot by Cllrs McNally and Gaughan but, on a vote of Councillors, this was not successful.

The Chairman put to the vote the proposal by Cllr Farnham for the amendment. This was defeated.

The Chairman put to the vote the proposal by Cllr Ash. This was duly carried.

Cllr Casson left the meeting at this point.

73.   
To Note the Outcome of the Joint Meeting with the Chamber of Commerce and Local Traders regarding Town Centre Improvements and to Discuss Future Involvement

Cllr Whitlock outlined the meeting held recently with traders from the town. He felt that this had been a very constructive meeting supported by a good number of traders. He reported that the Chamber of Commerce now planned to hold a further meeting to address the issues raised.

Cllr Ash commented that she had felt the meeting to be very positive and she was confident that there were actions which could be taken to resolve some of the issues. The traders had shown a willingness to engage in developments and it was disappointing that the press had chosen to concentrate on one issue alone, which had caused upset and conflict.

The Council discussed the situation with regard to the town market. Cllr Farnham proposed a vote of thanks and support to the market supervisor for all his hard work. This was seconded by Cllr Tirard and duly carried. The Clerk was instructed to write to the market supervisor on behalf of the Council to express its thanks and support.

Cllr Whitlock proposed that the Council should continue to work with the Chamber of Commerce in addressing the concerns of the traders. This was seconded by Cllr McGuire and duly carried. The Clerk was instructed to contact the Secretary of the Chamber of Commerce and request a copy of the agenda for the next meeting so that this could be circulated to Councillors.

The meeting went into a Part 2 session to discuss matters of a confidential nature. The press and public were asked to withdraw from the meeting at this point due to the confidential nature of the business to be transacted.

Signed Chair






14th July 2008

74.
To Discuss Making a Financial Contribution towards the Cost of Felling Trees in the Glen

Cllr Tirard proposed that no contribution be made as The Glen is not an asset of the Town Council. This was seconded by Cllr McNally and duly carried.

75.
To Discuss Assets within the Town

Following discussion the Clerk was instructed to contact East Devon District Council to arrange a meeting to discuss possible transfer of assets.

76. The Chair closed the meeting at 8.50 pm. 

Signed Chair 






14th July 2008   
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